MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

February 15, 2024
Hudson Fire HQ
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East Hampton Chief Norris addressed the membership regarding his run for FCAM’ 2nd VP position.
Meeting called to order @ 10:06
Several members of DCR, including Dave Celino, Brian Johnson and Tyler Desautels addressed the membership with a short presentation.

Treasurer -   Chief McPherson presented January Treasurer’s Report.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the 

January Treasurer’s report as read.

Old Business
We now have a contract with Paychex and will be using them moving forward.

New Business
Chief Parenti informed the membership that the DAT /IMAT standardization was complete and being reviewed. 

Chief Breen asked for 2 volunteers to sit down with the Communication team members that applied for the manager’s position. Chiefs Ferschke, Judge and McPherson volunteered.
Chairman Purcell reviewed the CyberCom repeater quote. Chief Robie informed the membership that it was recommended that both repeaters be replaced.  Discussion took place as to whether NERAC funds could be used to fund the replacement, and Chief Purcell said he would write the proposal.
Westborough Fire is hosting one of 3 free MCI Communications Classes on March 6, 2024 from 09:00-11:00.
There is a free Technology Symposium March 18, 2024 at the Devens Common Center, 31 Andrews Parkway, Devens, from 09:00 to 17:00.

Communities that are hiring paramedics that are not firefighters are having issues with retirement boards because they no longer qualify for Group 4, police/fire.
At our last meeting the difficulty we had with our Fire Officer class was discussed and it was decided that a letter would be put together for the Fire Marshal in order to give him an opportunity to address it.  Chairman Purcell formulated the letter and once reviewed by the membership, it was emailed to Marshal Devine.
Deputy Latta reminded the membership that AFG is open.  He asked the membership about putting in for funds to replace C-14 again, as the vehicle is 20 years old.  This could be another NERAC project.

Chairman Purcell made a motion to move the meeting time back to 09:00.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted yay by everyone except Chief Breen to move the meeting time back to 09:00.

Meeting adjourned @ 11:37
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
